
Traffic Counts - Summary of MM findings 

Section detailing what work has been done on the traffic counts undertaken in 2017 and a 

summary off the findings of MM 

Data sets – and modelling 

What data has been collected by who and for what purpose 

Outline how this data is collected and used, and how accurate it is, how this accuracy is 

checked and what standards government have for data collection and usage in models TA’s. 

WCC response to the minutes of the O&S board on 27th November 

Appendix or within the main report WCC’s response to the specific points raised on the 27th 

November 

A38 Major Scheme bid - – Local Enterprise Partnerships / Local Growth Fund 

Outline of the A38 bid what it is, how it will be funded, what the outcomes will be the the 

functioning of the A38. 

Housing and Growth Fund – Highways England  

Outline of what this bid will achieve on the northern section of the A38 subject  

National Productivity Investment Fund – Department for Transport 

Outline the planned improvements to walking and cycling measure as a result of this 

successful funding bid  

Housing Infrastructure Fund  - Homes England  

Update on where we are with this bid, although not successful in the first round, Homes 

England have requested a meeting to discuss the proposal further. 

Bromsgrove Transport Strategy future collaboration on transport issues  

Outline of the evidence required the process of preparing the a Bromsgrove transport 

strategy to support the development of the BDP review, this will be based on the 

requirements of the NNPF and NPPG. 

Western Distributor  

Mott Macdonald will be asked to carry out a review of the work undertaken by JMP on behalf 

of WCC which looked at the; 

 The need for a Bromsgrove western distributor road in the medium or long term; 

 The linkage that a Bromsgrove western distributor road could have to the current 

land-use planning position in Bromsgrove; 

 The deliverability and cost of a Bromsgrove western distributor road. 



The review carried out by Mott MacDonald will look at the appropriateness and approach / 

methodology this study adopted, including an analysis of the JMP conclusions on the costs 

and the impact any distributor could have on the local road network.  

 

It is hoped further information will be able to be provided on this review, by way of an update 

at the meeting on the 26th March. 

 


